Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

July 26, 2023
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present 
Brittney Cochran, Department of Education
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association

Dr. Melanie Washington, Children’s Cabinet

Christie Hitchens, NASW LA 

Amanda Brunson, DCFS/Child Welfare
Mary Moss, Religious Community
Alicia Kober. LA Medical Society
Kim Sherman, LA Psychological Association
Staff   

Tamara R. Jones, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order at 12:07 pm. And new Board Member, Rev. Dr. Mary Moss, was introduced and welcomed.
Roll Call

Executive Secretary called roll.

Welcome
Tamara R. Jones, LCTF Executive Director, welcomed Board. 
Approval of minutes:  
Melanie Washington made a motion for approval of the April 11, 2023 minutes as presented.  Christie Hitchens seconded the motion.  All in favor, motioned carried.
Financial report:  
The Executive Director distributed copies of the Financial Report.  
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker requested that a financial person attend the October Board Meeting to discuss LCTF’s budget.

Chairman’s Report: 
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  Items included in Ms. Acker’s report are as follows:

1) All Board Members need to complete Ethics Training 

2) Reminded Board Members about LCTF’s two campaigns:

a. Look Before You Lock

b. Know Before You Go

3) Board Structure

Executive Director’s Report:  
Tamara R. Jones, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.  A copy of the report was distributed to Board Members.  The Executive Director has been involved in the following:

1) Distributed comfort boxes statewide

2) Mailed “Look Before You Lock” flyers to grantees
3) Participated in the Baton Rouge Police Departments “Night Out Against Crime”

4) Contracts/invoices are being processed

5) Coffee and Conversations will resume August 16th and will be held the third Wednesday of each month through December.

6) Grantee meeting is scheduled for August1

7) National Alliance of Children’s Trust Funds Conference will be held in Seattle, WA in November

8) LCTF is partnering with the Children’s Cabinet to provide a “Fatherhood Conference” on September 14th
9) Partnered with the Children’s Cabinet and the Pelican Center to host a “Solutions Summit” focusing on vulnerable youth in Louisiana.
Discussion followed.
New Business:  
Annual Grantee Meeting:   The Annual LCTF Grantee Meeting is scheduled for August 1, 2023 at the Lod Cook Alumni Center.  The meeting will be held from 10:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  An informational flyer was distributed. 
New Board Member Orientation:  Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, provided a brief orientation of LCTF to Board Members.  The roles and responsibilities of LCTF Board Members was discussed.  A copy of the orientation packet was distributed.  Discussion followed.

LCTF New Board Member:  A new member to the LCTF Board has been appointed, Reverend Dr. Mary Whitley Moss.  Dr. Moss will be representing the Religious Community.

Know Before You Go Campaign:  LCTF will once again be providing the Know Before You Go Campaign which is scheduled to launch August 6th.  The ‘Know Before You Go’ campaign centers on caregivers of young children.  
Flyers and campaign materials are available for Board Members to distribute and post.  Please send request for materials to the Executive Director.

Old Business:


FY 2023-24 Grant Applications/Contracts:  Contracts are being processed.
Process for Special Requests Outside of Grant Cycle:  Once the budget has been finalized and approved the LCTF Board will possibly consider special requests if the funding is available.  Applicants will have to complete the full grant application and letters of application will not be permitted.
Coffee and Conversations Speaker Series:  The Coffee and Conversations series will resume on August 16, 2023.  A list of upcoming topics through December, 2023 was distributed.
Public Comments:

The First Lady will be meeting with Pastor’s from across the state to discuss foster care and to raise awareness of the needs in the foster care community.
Adjournment:  
Rev. Dr, Mary Moss made a motion to adjourn.  Brittney Cochran seconded the motion.
NEXT MEETING:  
October 25, 2023





Claiborne Building/1-141 Colorado Room
